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Stop State-sponsored terrorism in the work place! 
The Kilusang Mayo Uno-Cordillera strongly condemns the irresponsible postering of anti-KMU black propaganda materials and flyers being circulated by government military entities in the workers’ and peasant communities in Mankayan, Benguet. It is instilling terror and fear among workers and their families and the people in the community not to join and support the labor unions and against the progressive labor center, Kilusang Mayo Uno (May First Movement).
Personal accounts of workers, peasants and community people confirm that they personally saw and even argued against military persons in the area pasting and distributing these black-propaganda materials on the eve of the International Labor Day on May 1, 2009 and onwards. 
At least two youth in the community admitted to their parents that they were instructed by some military personnel in Mankayan, Benguet to steal information storage such as USB disks, photos, camera and the likes from the office of KMU in the area or at the information office of the union. 
KMU-Cordillera believes that this anti-KMU activity is a company/capitalist-backed and state-sponsored activity. It is extremely unjust and offensive that when workers collectively assert their economic and democratic demands, the government, together with the big business capitalist, quickly inflicts abusive acts against them. This state-sponsored terrorism against workers ranges from the government's policy of freezing wages, massive job-killing through labor contractualization and the suppression of legitimate protests with the use brutal force from the police and military. 
The capitalist businesses, on the other hand, always seek the helping hand of the government to protect them against workers assertion of their labor and democratic rights. This has always threatened workers livelihood and people’s democratic rights. This is a diversionary tactic of the capitalist to do away with their responsibilities due to the workers such as the unpaid back-wages since 2008, non-remittance of SSS, PhilHealth and Pag-Ibig contributions and loan payments deducted from the workers’ payroll. 
As the Lepanto mineworkers, like other workers union in Baguio and Benguet, had experienced in their labor strike in 2003 and 2005, the government military forces were the main perpetrators of grave union rights violations like harassment, physical assault, mauling, illegal detention, abduction and other forms of abuse against them. 

The military under the 50th Infantry battalion of the Philippine Army requested the barangay officials to be in the area for a less than two weeks, however, they insisted in staying there longer inspite sthe peoples’ demand for them to leave the community. 
This is very alarming as this could further intensify the human rights violations all over the country especially that the government and the military always fail to make clear distinction between legal and progressive organizations like KMU from those revolutionary organizations in the country sides. 
We call on the community people to be vigilant in protecting their human rights against harassments and state-sponsored terrorism from the government military in the area. Let us continue to assert our rights.

KMU-Cordillera joins the peoples’ demand for the immediate pull-out of the 50th IBPA in Mankayan! ###
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